LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 28, 2023

TO: Honorable Reggie Smith, Chair, House Committee on Elections

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2020 by Oliverson (Relating to the suspension of a county elections administrator.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Election Code related to the suspension of country elections administrators. The
Secretary of State (SOS) would be given statutory authorization to suspend the employment of these
administrators in certain circumstances. The SOS assumes that the salary, benefits, and related expenses of a
temporary elections administrator appointed under the bill would be paid by the county, not the State.

Local Government Impact
Counties could be required to pay for temporary election administrators in addition to existing election

officials; however, the fiscal impact of these additional costs is not expected to be significant.

Source Agencies: 307 Secretary of State
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